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Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association

Convention Second Business Meeting
June 12, 2010

We Protect Southwest Virginia
12 June, 2010
The Second Convention Business meeting of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association was held on Saturday, 12 June, 2010 at the Holiday Inn Valley View in Roanoke, VA with 85 members present, representing 15 member organizations.
The business meeting was called to order at 10:05 hours by President Jennifer Redd. The invocation was given by Chaplin Kenny Hancock of the Draper Volunteer Fire Department. President Jenifer Redd of the Radford Fire and Rescue Department welcomed everyone in attendance.

The meeting was sponsored by Two Way Radio Service - Motorola. 
President Jennifer Redd recognized Ms. Vicky Lambert of Two Way Radio Service - Motorola. Ms. Lambert introduced a couple of members of her staff and thanked everyone for attending. She advised that they were setup in the vendor area and be glad to assist with any of your radio or lighting needs.
Reports:
President:
President Jennifer Redd offered the following report:

· President Redd advised that he convention is going good.
1st Vice President:
1st Vice President Jeremy Williams offered the following report.
· Thanked Lori Stevens and Vicky McGraw for their help with the convention.

· Tanked President Redd and Radford Fire Department.
· Looking forward to the 2011 convention.
2nd Vice President:
2nd Vice President Marshall Lewis offered the following report.
· Thanked President Redd for all of her hard work.
· Looking forward to possibly holding convention in Bristol in the future.

Treasurer:
Treasurer Billy Cook offered the following report:

· Treasures report was given and accepted in the first meeting.
Secretary:
Secretary Curtis Whitt offered the following report:

· No report
Chaplin and Welfare Committee:
Chaplin Mr. Kenny Hancock offered the following report:
· Thanked President Redd and Radford Fire Department for putting on the memorial service.

Sgt. At Arms:
Sgt. At Arms Mr. J. C. Bolling offered the following report:

· No Report
Historian:
Historian Mr. John Campbell offered the following report:
· No Report
Convention Committee:
Mr. David Akers offered the following report:

· If you have any suggestions for future conventions please contact the committee.
Executive Committee:
Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· The Executive Committee requested a by-laws change to remove the office of Historian.
· The following motion was made by the Executive Committee and seconded by Billy Hanks.

· “Remove the office of Historian from the by-laws of the Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association”

· This was the first reading of the bylaws change. Motion voted on and passed.
Legislative Committee:
Mr. Mike Moles offered the following report:

· No Report
Membership Committee:
Mr. Leon Reed offered the following report:
· Asked the association what can be done to get the membership up.
Scholarship Committee:
Mr. Billy Hanks offered the following report:

· The committee at this time has the money to give out 3 awards.
· The association got 1 application for the scholarship this year.

· The motion was made by Leon Reed and seconded by Tim Estes to give out $500.00 to the recipient of this year’s scholarship and keep $250.00 in the account to build on. Motion voted on and passed.
Training Committee:
Mr. Roy Redd offered the following report:

· Introduced Division Chief Mr. Dennis Price, Virginia Department of Fire Programs.
· Thanked everyone for attending.

· Advised that the Officers Seminar will be in Roanoke in September.

· The new budget will be effect in July.

· VDFP will be bring mobile burn trailers to different areas around the state.

By-laws Committee:
Mr. Page Brockenburogh offered the following report:
· Did the third reading of the By-Law change for from the April 2010 meeting.

· Motion was made by Potsie Smith and seconded Kenny Hancock by to accept the third reading of the by-laws change. Motion voted on and passed.
Rules and Contest Committee:
Mr. Danny Yopp of the Rules and Contest Committee offered the following report:
· Recognized Mr. Mark Bowery of VFIS Insurance for sponsoring the competition and the competition t-shirts.
· Advised that the weather could be a issue.
· The Captains meeting will be after the Second Business Meeting on Saturday.
Ways and Means Committee:
Mr. Potsie Smith offered the following report:

· 50 / 50 ticket sales for this meeting - $144.50 to association.

Resolutions Committee:

Mr. Mike Stevens offered the following report:

· See attached convention resolutions.
Audit Committee;

Mr. Leon Reed offered the following report:

· The books were found to be order for the past year.

· Motion made by Kenny Hancock and seconded by David Akers to accept the committees report. Motion voted on and passed.
Nomination Committee;

Mr. Paige  Brockenburogh offered the following report:

· He following slate of officers were offered to the association for consideration:

· President – Jeremy Williams – Christiansburg Fire Department

· 1st Vice President – Marshall Lewis – Green Springs Fire Department

· 2nd Vice President – J.C. Bolling – Bristol Fire Department

· Secretary – Curtis Whitt – Dublin Fire Department

· Treasurer – Billy Cook – Elliston Fire Department
· Assistant Secretary – Mark Smith – Blacksburg Fire Department

· Assistant Treasurer – Potsie Smith – Christiansburg Fire Department

· Chaplin – Kenny Hancock – Draper Fire Department

· Convention Committee Chairman – David Akers – Christiansburg Fire Department

· Sgt. At Arms -
Jeff Saunders – Dublin Fire Department

· Sgt. At Arms – Joe Rakes – Elliston Fire Department

· Paige Brockenburogh made the motion, seconded by Billy Hanks, to accept those nominations that are unopposed by acclimation. Motion voted on and passed.
· A roll call vote of members in good standing for the office of Sgt. At Arms with each department getting 3 votes.

· After the roll call vote Mr. Jeff Saunders of Dublin Fire Department was elected as Sgt. At Arms.

Old Business
No old business at his meeting.
New Business
The 2010 – 2011 meeting schedule was set as follows:
· Fall meeting – September 12, 2010 at 13:00 hours at Martinsville Fireman’s Cabin

· Winter Meeting – January 9, 2011 at 13:00 hours at Elliston Fire Department

· Spring Meeting – April 10, 2011 at 13:00 hours at Christiansburg Fire Department

· Convention First Meeting – June 10, 2011 at 14:00 hours at Christiansburg Fire Department
The meeting was adjourned at 11:00 hours with Mr. Kenny Hancock offering the closing prayer.
The next meeting will be Sunday, September 12, 2010, at 13:00 hours at the Martinsville Fireman’s Cabin in Martinsville, Va.
Respectfully Submitted,

Curtis Whitt

Secretary

Southwest Virginia Firefighters Association
Curtis@swvafirefighters.com[image: image2.png]



PAGE  
1

